
 

 

 

Ottawa Board of Health Communication Items (held on file by the Board of Health 
Secretary) 

1. Letter from Dr. Kit Young Hoon, Medical Officer of Health, Northwestern Health Unit, 
to the Ministry of Community and Social Services, regarding the report titled “Income 
Security: A Roadman for Change” (January 5, 2018) (rec’d January 29, 2018) 

2. Letter from Jesse Helmer, Chair, Middlesex-London Board of Health, to the 
Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, regarding the 
review and modernization of the Ontario Public Health Standards: Requirements for 
Programs, Services, and Accountability (February 1, 2018) 

3. Resolution #2017-03 from the Board of Health for the Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine 
Ridge District Health Unit, regarding repeal of Section 43 of the Criminal Code 
Refresh 2017 (December 7, 2017) (rec’d February 16, 2018) 

4. 2016 Annual Report of the Chief Medical Officer of Health of Ontario titled 
“Improving the Odds: Championing Health Equity in Ontario” (rec’d February 28, 
2018) 

5. Letter from Dr. Hazel Lynn, Acting Medical Officer of Health, Grey Bruce Health Unit, 
to the Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier, Minister of Intergovernmental 
Relations, regarding Vaccine Recommendations for Childcare Workers (February 
15, 2018) 

6. Letter from Dr. Hazel Lynn, Acting Medical Officer of Health, Grey Bruce Health Unit, 
to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, 
regarding Smoke-Free Modernization (February 15, 2018) 

7. Letter from Dr. Hazel Lynn, Acting Medical Officer of Health, Grey Bruce Health Unit, 
to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, 
regarding Alcohol Retail Sales (February 15, 2018) 

8. Letter from Dr. Hazel Lynn, Acting Medical Officer of Health, Grey Bruce Health Unit, 
to the Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier, Minister of Intergovernmental 
Relations, regarding Food Insecurity / Nutritious Food Basket Costing (February 15, 
2018) 

  



  

9. Letter from Dr. Penny Sutcliffe, Medical Officer of Health and CEO, Sudbury and 
Districts Public Health, to Dr. Pierre Zundel, Interim President and Vice-Chancellor, 
Laurentian University, Mr. Daniel Giroux, President, Collège Boréal, and Mr. William 
Best, President, Cambrian College, regarding Tobacco and Smoke-Free Campuses 
(February 27, 2018) 

10. Letter from Mark Lovshin, Chair, Board of Health for the Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine 
Ridge District Health Unit, to the Honourable Dr. Helena Jaczek, Minister of Health 
and Long-Term Care, regarding the 2018 Annual Service Plan including the 2018 
Budget for the Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge District Health Unit (March 13, 
2018) 

11. Letter from Loretta Ryan, Executive Director, Association of Local Public Health 
Agencies (alPHa), to all Boards of Health, regarding the 2018 alPHa Fitness 
Challenge (March 27, 2018) 

12. Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) summary of the 2018 Ontario 
Budget (rec’d March 28, 2018) 

13. Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) response to the 2018 Ontario 
Budget (rec’d April 3, 2018) 
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